CITY OF MONTELLO
PLAN COMMISSION

Wednesday, September 11, 2024



Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm.
Members present:  Gary Doudna, Thorne Wittstruck, Barb Jordan, Ken Streich, Ron Knutson, Jim Houdek
Others present:  Max McDonald, Tim McDonald, Bob Leske, James Young, Billie Jo Landgraf, Sherry Wolter

Public Hearing on request for Conditional Use Permit from Tim McDonald for property located at 140 Carriage Road, to be used as a short term vacation rental.

McDonalds spoke as to what their plans were, and what changes they had made since the Zoning meeting.  Neighbors spoke regarding concerns, and what they would like to see as conditions.  Emails from 2 neighbors were reviewed.  After much discussion, the McDonalds and neighbors came to agreement on the following conditions:
Max 6 people
Max 4 cars
Quiet hours 10 pm to 8 am
Max of 2 separate rentals per week
McDonalds agree to keep cabin free of renters for 1 weekend per month.
Add house numbers to cabin
Add solar lighting to illuminate driveway better
Dogs will be restrained
Maintain WiFi enabled security cameras for outdoor area
Local agent (Bob Leske)
Add small fence to avoid parking on neighbor’s property
Provide firewood
Rental rules posted in cabin
DNR Rule books and information on where to purchase licenses
Public Hearing closed

Committee discussed, thanked neighbors and McDonalds for their cooperation in working out the issues.
Motion by Knutson, seconded by Streich, to approve conditional Use Permit with the above conditions.  Unanimously approved.

Motion by Jordan, second by Streich to adjourn.  Adjourned at 8:07 pm.

Minutes by Houdek
